Mission Hills High School Softball 

Policies & Procedures

Welcome to the Mission Hills High School Softball team. Welcome to the family.  Being a part of this team will require a great deal of time, discipline, hard work, dedication, commitment, and team first attitude.  You have been selected for this team because you have not only outstanding softball playing abilities, but also possess the work ethic and attitude we believe are necessary to accomplish our goals! Go Grizzlies!!


The following policies and procedures should give players and parents a “clear picture” of the program philosophy as well as what we look for in terms of player expectations, commitment, and character. 

Commitment

· All players are required, and should want, to attend all meetings, work-outs, practices, and team events.

· All players are required to arrive before starting time for practices, games, etc. There are consequences for unexcused absences from practice and games.

Character

· Players must be honest at all times.

· Players must respect their privilege to compete.

· Players must show respect to the “family”.  This family unit includes players, coaches, administration, parents, and fans.

· We will be a successful, championship program both on and off the field.  It’s imperative we show integrity, set a positive example and be good role models. Control your language, don’t be late to or skip classes, disrespect anyone – at school, home, practices, games – ANYWHERE!

· Be proud of our program… Strive to be better!
· Older players should and will mentor and set positive examples for the younger players.

· Younger players must earn respect and playing time.

School

· All players are to attend all classes on a daily basis, unless properly excused by a parent because of illness or personal emergency only.  Players must inform the Head Coach if they must miss a class or classes during softball season. Do not jeopardize your chance to play – GO TO CLASS AND BE ON TIME!  
· All players must adhere to all rules set by Mission Hills High School, including but not limited to Dress Code violations. Dress with Pride and Respect for yourself.

· All players must meet the MHHS standards of eligibility and turn in appropriate forms to Head Coach.

Practices

· All players must attend every practice.  If a player is sick, they need to call the Head Coach in the morning to let the coaches know they are sick and won’t be there.   If contagious, please do not come to practice/games.  If sick/injured but have something that is not contagious, they are expected to come to practice/games to watch or do limited activities. Coach Franks Cell #858-336-3898.
· All players must have equipment ready, cleats (or shoes) on, and ready to go 10 minutes before practice begins (3:30 most days).

· Practice expectations:

1. Chatting must be very limited during practice.  Save that for before and afterwards, this is softball time. You’re here to improve!!

2. Everyone helps with equipment.

3. HUSTLE!  Everyone must move quickly from one place to another!  Walking on or to and from the field or dugout will not be tolerated.

4. Whining, pouting, temper tantrums, or bad attitudes will not be tolerated! Get over it and play the game as a teammate.

Games

· Most Varsity and JV games begin at 3:30 or 4:00. 

· The Varsity team will be playing in the Cougar Classic, and Grossmont North County Tournament tournaments.  

· The JV team will be playing in the Bronco JV Classic and the North County tournaments.

· Team captains will decide what players will wear to school on game days and which uniform to wear for the game.

· All players must show class, support, and respect.  

· Parental support is necessary to provide a positive experience for all.  Mission Hills coaches will make all decisions regarding playing time and disciplinary actions.  Negative input is not welcomed and won’t be tolerated. Any bad mouthing, backbiting, or otherwise negative behavior on the part of players, parents, or coaches will be dealt with in a swift, decisive manner.

· All players will be in full game uniform or they will not play!  
· Water, sports drinks, seeds, light snacks, and nutrition bars are permitted in the dugout. Energy drinks, fast food, or 5 course dinners are not. It’s a dugout, not a 7-11.
· Cell phone usage is not allowed unless approved by a coach. 
· Social media such as facebook and twitter can be viewed by anyone in the general public.  Any information posted that is considered detrimental to the school or the MHHS Softball program by the staff is prohibited.
· If you’re not on the field or at bat, you’re cheering for your teammates who are.
Players should not talk with friends, parents, etc. during games unless authorized by Coaching staff.
All focus must be on the game.

Guidelines For Parent Requested Coach Meeting 

· Parents can request a meeting to discuss concerns with the Head Coach. The assistant coach will be present.

· At no time will issues such as playing time or anything along these lines be a topic of discussion.

· Decisions affecting the team are the right and responsibility of the coach.

· Meetings will take place at the convenience of all the parties concerned.

· All parties are expected to remain civil.  At no time will those involved in the meeting raise their voice or make any threatening comments or gestures. Failure to abide by this will result in an immediate cessation of the meeting.

· All parties concerned shall be present.

· If the issue is with an assistant coach, then that coach will be present.  The head coach will also be present.

· Only the students’ issue/situation will be discussed.

· At no time will any other student be discussed.

· No coach or other person not present will be discussed.

· Anonymity of information is not guaranteed.

· All anecdotal information divulged at such meetings is subject to verification.

Expected Sportsmanship Guidelines For Parents

· DON’T:  Be a disruptive parent, it will not be tolerated.  
· DON’T: Yell at the players, especially your daughter. Positive feedback is always encouraged, but the coach handles strategy, not the parents.
· DO:  Get to know the coaches and understand our philosophy.  But do not campaign for playing time for your daughter.
· DON’T: Stand by and let a fan abuse an official, coach, or player.  Remind him or her, as a group, that the game is for the kids.  Make it clear this is not a confrontation but that he or she is out of step with the majority.
· DO:  Come to the coaches with concerns. We’ve set up a workable plan for grievances (see Parent-Coach meetings).  Nothing will be settled at the game, but there is a way to present concerns. Angry, out of control parents will get a hearing, but not on the field.
· DON’T:  Vent at the officials.  Their job is tough, so please respect their commitment and realize they may miss a call. The coaches will handle any inquiries with game officials.
· DON’T:  Bad mouth players and coaches in the stands, at the grocery store, etc.  You never know who may hear and it can be very hurtful to those it gets back to.
· DO:  Learn to keep negative comments to yourself and only share positive comments with others.
